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City of Manhattan Beach 

  
 

 
 
TO:  Honorable Mayor Ward and Members of the City Council 
 
THROUGH: Geoff Dolan, City Manager 
   
FROM: Richard Gill, Director of Parks and Recreation 
  Juanita Purner, Cultural Arts Manager 
 
DATE:  July 5, 2006 
 
SUBJECT: Consideration of a Recommendation from the Cultural Arts Commission to 

Approve the Use of Public Art Funds in the Net Amount of $3,800 for a Joslyn 
Center Performance Space Design Study by George and Goldberg Design 
Associates 

 
 
RECOMMENDATION: 
Staff recommends that the City Council review and approve the recommendation from the Cultural 
Arts Commission for the use of Public Art Funds in the net amount of $3,800 for a Joslyn Center 
Performance Space Design Study. 
 
FISCAL IMPLICATION: 
The Public Art Trust will provide the funds for this project. The cost of the project is $3,800.00 
which would leave a balance of $254,475.56.    
 
BACKGROUND: 
Over the years, discussions have resurfaced over the feasibility of establishing a theater in 
Manhattan Beach.  Various locations in the City have been considered and temporarily utilized.  
This City’s Community Facility Strategic Plan promises to provide a definitive solution for 
theater space in the City via a multi-generational facility, but this may take several years to 
accomplish. 
 
In the interim, the Cultural Arts Commission is proposing the hiring of a design consultant, 
George & Goldberg Design Associates, who will conduct a space study of Joslyn Center for the 
purpose of offering seasonal theater productions.  
  
DISCUSSION: 
The consultants will provide four ground plan designs and renderings for the Joslyn Center. 
These configurations will include an estimate of costs for the various components and materials 
that will be required to accomplish the four options. The ability to alter an existing facility for 
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the purpose of presenting theater productions to the Community serves to enrich and expand the 
City’s cultural offerings. Staff approves of the recommendation.   
 
Attachment A: 
 George & Goldberg Design Associate’s proposal  
 
 
 
 
 






